GRINSHILL VILLAGE HALL
MINUTES OF MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL

 TUESDAY 17 APRIL 2018 
In Attendance: Caroline Jones (Chair), Ian Driscoll (Secretary), Vanessa Wycherley, Chris Page, K.T. Elliot, Tish Weston, 
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.


Apologies were received from Melanie Cleary (Treasurer), Marie Barber.
2.
NOTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 


These were approved. Proposed TW, seconded VW.

3.
MATTERS ARISING


Whalebone: All agreed this had been a successful event with a healthy surplus 
towards the Hall upkeep.

Parish Council Representative: ID confirmed he had received no further 
information on a new PC Representative, but the interim arrangement remained 
with Paul Jones acting as the liaison between the two groups until someone is 
appointed.


Banking information: In MC's absence, ID updated the Committee on the 
progress towards changing the Banking information. Full information had now 
been provided to the bank from Suzanne Dolphin, ID, and MC. However the bank 
has again requested the same information from MC! This is increasingly 
frustrating, and time consuming for all involved, particularly when the bank seems 
incapable of retaining and collating information provided by committee members.
 
Open Nights: This had been suggested by KT at the last meeting. It was agreed 
we would informally gauge interest from the local community. The general 
consensus was that although there was support for the Village Hall in the village, 
this related to particular organised activities and events. There was no discernible 
support for a general open night. KT felt this idea would work, but the committee 
decided not to pursue it, and perhaps look at the idea again sometime in the future. 

4.
FINANCE MATTERS

As the Treasurer was unable to attend the meeting, there were no further financial 
matters to discuss, although the situation with the Bank Account needs to be 
resolved as soon as possible (see Matters Arising).

Parish Council request for information: MB had received a request from 
Graham Bould for information on GVH activities for the last year. This to be used 
in assessing a 'Grant' for this year. 

There was a general discussion on this request and MB has provided us with some 
information on booking/usage. ID made the point that we have always received a 
'donation' towards the general upkeep of the Hall rather than a specific 'grant'. In 
reality the donation had equated approximately to the insurance costs. Whilst we 
can provide a set of accounts together with general information on 
usage/activities, we do not have the resources to provide detailed reports that 
would normally be monitored by the PC rep on the Hall Committee. 

It was agreed ID would prepare a brief report on usage/activities, and liaise with 
MC on providing accounts. Action ID/MC
5.
FUTURE EVENTS


Music Night (Zen Dogs) – ID reported that this seemed in hand. From the Band's 
perspective, set up would take place on Saturday afternoon (4pm). The room will 
need to be set up as well. Melanie and Phil have again agreed to stock (drinks and 
nibbles) and run the bar. KT offered to be on the door.

ID asked everyone to encourage as many people as possible to come along. It was 
suggested we should contact Radio Shropshire to advertise the event.

It was agreed we should be there at 7pm, although the opening time is 8pm on the 
posters.


There was a discussion on access to the Hall for pedestrians and cars. It was 
agreed there needs to be some indication on the High Street of where the Hall is. 
We need to use some temporary notice for this event. ID agreed to talk to Steve 
France about the cost of more sturdy direction signs for future use: Action ID

Breakfast for Dog walkers: This event will take place with the Grinshill Animal 
Rescue on Sunday 20th May. MB had provided some notes about this event. Jenny 
Martinez will produce the posters but we will contribute 50% of the cost. The 
breakfast cost will be £5. We will need as many volunteers as possible. It was 
agreed an informal meeting of volunteers will take place to work out the details 
for the event.

NB: This meeting was planned to take place on Monday 14th May. However 
since the meeting MB has asked for it to be changed to Tuesday 15th May, as 
the Hall is being used on 14th.

Cream Teas Event: Again it was agreed we should run this popular event this 
year. The confirmed date is Sunday 24 June. TW to take the lead. Action: TW
6.
BUILDING ISSUES


Towels in Ladies: It was agreed these need to be changed during events.

Water Heater in Ladies: This has now been repaired.

Floor Sanding: Still awaiting a quote for this work.
7. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

VW reported that the resited village noticeboard needs to be lowered to make it 
accessible and usable by everyone.

AGM ARRANGEMENTS: ID explained we need a date for this meeting and he 
will prepare an agenda and notice inviting the local community. He asked 
members whether they were happy with the current arrangement of the Chair's 
role being shared as this will need to be resolved at the AGM. Everyone present 
felt it had been a successful experiment worth continuing.

It was agreed this will take place on Wednesday 23 May 2018 at 7pm followed 
by a Committee Meeting at 7.30pm.
8. 
DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING.


The next meeting will be the AGM held on Wednesday 23 May 2018, 
Grinshill Village Hall at 7.00pm. 
